Our ref: JP/MH/Cov

24.9.20

Dear Parent/Carer

Following the confirmed case of Covid at St Vincent's (22.9.20), I have reviewed the safety procedures followed in School.

In addition to current safety practice, the following will apply from 5.10.20, when the pupils return to School after the isolation period.

- Temperatures will be checked on entry to School
- The pupils will be organised in three bubbles: primary, secondary and Post 16.
- All staff will wear PPE in classrooms and on corridors
 [PPE comprises any combination of the following, depending on the contact
 necessary for the interaction: face shields/coverings, protective sleeves, aprons,
 gloves]
- All pupils in secondary and Post 16 will wear masks on corridors and communal areas. <u>Please supply your child with a reuseable face mask [2 for residential</u> pupils]
- Break and lunch activities: bubbles will be in separate areas
- Mobility sessions are suspended
- Residential groups will be reorganised to correspond to bubbles

These measures will be monitored and reviewed at half term. If you have any comments/questions regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact School.

Yours sincerely

Dr J A Patterson

Principal





